
   
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

As of today, 91% of ParentPay accounts have been  
  activated – so thank you for your support and cooperation. 

 
For those who have not activated their account, please can you ensure that you login to 
ParentPay and sign up as a matter of urgency.  We need ALL parents to activate their account, 
even those receiving Free School Meals to ensure you receive the full benefits of the system.     
Thank you! 
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School dinner arrears 
 

We are currently owed £175.25 for unpaid 
school meals. We would very much 
appreciate it if you could check your 
account and make sure it is in credit. 

 

Thank you for your understanding 

Hello and welcome to our weekly Newsletter………… 

Summer 2 
Food Tech Contributions 
 

Payments can now be made towards  
Summer 2 Food Tech. 
 

So, if you are able to contribute, please do so 
via ParentPay. Thank you  

https://app.parentpay.com/public/client/security/v2/#/login


   
 

 

 

  

Heads-up! 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
I wanted to tell you about the lovely AGM (annual general meeting) I had 
with our RDA (Riding for the Disabled Association) ladies this week. I 
wanted to thank them for the amazing work they do every Thursday 
afternoon, with very little support needed from ourselves. 15 pupils have 
benefitted this year, from at least half a term’s riding lessons and 
experience with the ponies. The pupils don’t just learn how to ride, they 
go on small treks around the grounds, teaching them about posture, 
staying calm, following instructions, enjoying nature and that’s on top of 
everything they have to learn about horse riding and caring for the horse! 
 
The ladies are very worried that they urgently need more ponies and we 
agreed that I would ask our parents and carers if any of you have a pony 
or know someone that has a pony that might be suitable to be trained as 
an RDA pony. Otherwise, we are in danger of losing the RDA at Welburn 
Hall. 
 
Please let me know if you can help! 

 
Marianne 

Our lovely grounds at Welburn Hall do require quite a bit of maintenance and here is one of our 
students working hard at doing some weeding in the sunshine.  

Consent Forms 
Please return your 24/25 consent forms as a matter of 

urgency. Please send/bring into school by  
Tuesday 16th July 2024. Thank you! 

 



   
 

 

 
  

Not everyone dislikes our inclement weather 😊. 
 

Here are some of our younger, Pre-Formal pupils making the most of it, playing in the puddles.  
 

Miss Leetham is not one to miss a learning opportunity and they also measured the depth of the 
deepest puddle – it was 6cm! 



   
 

 

 
 

  

Anabel's class have had a FANTASTIC bowling trip for their end of year celebrations.  
 

Janice was particularly happy with her second game win! Whilst some of the group braved having 
the bumpers down on the first game; it's fair to say that everyone had them up on the last game.  
 

All the students had a fantastic time and were a credit to our school. Plenty of laughs, smiles and 
relaxation before we prepare for a busy transition week!! 

For the very last staff lunch the team divided into two and went head-to-head in a cook off!!  
 

The year-end menu was homemade focaccia bread, made into a chicken pesto sandwich, served 
with loaded fries – yum! Each two-person team was judged on presentation and taste. The two 
students who worked together, without a teacher won, but the real winners were those who 
ordered lunch! 
 

There’s been great independent work from these students all year. Well done.  



   
 

 

 
  

Upper Semi Formal Explorers had their own Wimbledon moment by creating some delicious 
strawberry sundaes, as well as finding out some interesting facts about Wimbledon. 

Upper Pre-Formal made some exquisite delights for their end of year party. 
 

It’s amazing what you can do with a digestive! 



   
 

 

 
  

Mr Kaufman's have class have been working extremely 
hard over the last few weeks planning, writing and 
creating their very own comics.  
 

The children set up a stall and sold their creations for 20p 
each. We are happy to report – it was a sell out!  
 

Everyone deserves a pat on the back for a great job! We 
are very proud of them all. 



   
 

 

 

Wellbeing & Safeguarding 

North Yorkshire Safeguarding Children Partnership (NYSCP) aims to 
ensure all children in North Yorkshire are safe, happy, healthy 

and achieving. 
 

If you are worried about a child – this is the duty number: 0300 131 2 131 
Or see their website here: 

 

https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/about-us/worried-about-a-child/ 

https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/about-us/worried-about-a-child/
https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/about-us/worried-about-a-child/

